Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

Monday 7th September 2015
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Sue Hoyle, Annette Day, Shirley Taylor, Peter Clay, Dr Steven Asalu, Gill Briggs, Dr Mani, Jill Robson, Delia Haywood, Charlotte Powell, Eileen Newham, Jacqui Yates.
Apologies:
Mary McCormack, Marcus Beaumont, Jenny Spencer, Freda Trigg, Ruth Harris
1. News from the surgery 
At this moment Dr Pace is off sick and Dr Fitton is on leave.  The back office is still in the process of being reorganised. Preparation for a CQC visit is still work in progress and all practices in Huddersfield will be visited by September next year. The PPG have been asked to be part of the presentation that the Surgery are required to do at the CQC visit. A defibrillator, with the help of Lepton Link, will be fitted in September on the wall outside the surgery for the benefit of the community and users will need to ring A&E to get the code to open to box.  
2. Membership Secretary
A new PPG membership secretary was needed and Jacqui Yates was appointed to this role.
3. Awareness Week
This was used to make patients more aware of what is on offer at the surgery, eg, ordering prescriptions online and membership of the PPG.  It was found to be very difficult to enrol new members but we managed to enrol two new members during the week.  We need to all do more to encourage new members from different age groups.  
4. Friends and family test update
There were 54 completed forms last month and the majority had positive comments.  The only negative ones were regarding appointments.  There were very few comments online.  
5. Healthwatch

Healthwatch will be invited in to the Surgery to carry out a survey as they are visiting Surgeries in Kirklees at the moment. The results will be put on the Healthwatch website and it is a chance to get feedback for the Surgery to monitor patient views. Healthwatch are independent from the NHS and provide a patients voice.
6. CCG meeting September 3rd
The following are only brief notes since the full notes will be available online at a later date.  Only 11 Surgeries responded to disability access but we will be doing. Lynda Drury is the Surgeries carers champion and has attended training. The next step on how to progress is being discussed. We will be involved in beating the cycle, which means doing something different for a week, eg, home visit times to be changed , shadowing with ambulance service or A&E and more work done online to reduce phone calls.  Also mystery shopper will ring the surgeries at different times of the day and this is from 11th to 18th November. There will then be an audit from the week by all Surgeries so that the results from the week can be analysed to see what affect any changes made that week had on other services. The GPs survey results indicated we were doing quite well on appointments convenient for patients. This Survey is available online for all the Surgeries -  https://go-patient.co.uk/ and patients can compare our Surgery to others.  Health tools will be online from September 28th, this is for long term health problems. The link will be put onto our website so it is easy for patients to access information that may help them.
7. PPG Money

Approx £600 was raised and some of this will be spent on hearing loops in the surgery and wheelchairs that can be can be loaned out for short term purposes.  A letter has been sent to Rowley Hill Working Mens Club explaining this and thanking them for their help.  
8. Date of Next Meeting which will include AGM

Monday November 30th 

